
From: Tran, Frank
To: "iewusi@dhs.in.gov"
Subject: Request for additional information for NRC License No. 13-06028-02
Date: Tuesday, May 12, 2020 4:50:00 PM

Dear Mr. Ewusi:
 
We have reviewed the amendment request dated March 18, 2020. We will need the
following information.
 

1. The licensee requests to name Ms. Angela Cloutier as an authorized user for all
licensed listed in the license. Based on the information provided, it appears that Ms.
Cloutier has been trained with some sealed sources during emergency preparedness
exercises involving radioactive materials. If the licensee would like to name her as a
user for sealed sources listed in the license for the authorized purpose of teaching
and training of first responders and emergency personnel, please state. If not,
provide information that she has been trained with the use of other unsealed
radioactive materials authorized in the license. In addition, please provide a copy of
her training completion certificate for the radiation safety training course she received
from IUPUI as stated in page 7 of the amendment request and the course agenda.

 
2. The licensee requests to name Mr. Robert Brown as an authorized user for all

licensed listed in the license. Based on the information provided, it appears that Mr.
Brown has been trained with some sealed sources during emergency preparedness
exercises involving radioactive materials. If the licensee would like to name him as
the user for sealed sources listed in the license for the authorized purpose of
teaching and training of first responders and emergency personnel, please state. If
not, provide information that he has been trained with the use of other unsealed
radioactive material authorized in the license.
 

3. The licensee requests to name Mr. Michael Kohlmann as an authorized user for all
licensed listed in the license. Based on the limited training (4 hours training in basic
radiation safety principle) and experience (working with thorium-230, strontium-90,
carbon-14, hydrogen-3), Mr. Kohlmann does not meet the criteria listed in Section
8.7.2 in NUREG-1556, Volume 7, Revision 1. Please review NUREG-1556, Volume
7, Revision 1 and provide additional information as needed. A copy of this licensing
guidance can be obtained from the NRC’s website at https://www.nrc.gov/reading-
rm/doc-collections/nuregs/staff/sr1556/v7/
 

Please provide the response for the above in writing with an authorized signature and date
by June 2, 2020.  To facilitate proper handling of correspondences in our office, please
reference Mail Control No. 618820 in your response. For your convenience, you could fax
the response to 630-515-1078 or scan and email the response as a pdf file to
frank.tran@nrc.gov. If you have any questions or require clarification on any of the
information stated above, please do not hesitate to contact me at 630-829-9623 or reply to
this email.
 
Thank you
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Frank Tran
Health Physicist/License Reviewer
NRC Region III/Division of Nuclear Materials Safety
Phone: 630-829-9623
Fax: 630-515-1078
Email: Frank.Tran@nrc.gov
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